
 

 

March 5, 2021 

Mr. Vaughn Zuleger 
GLK Foods, LLC 
3912 N Lightning Drive  
Appleton, WI 54913 

Re: No Further Action for Post Closure Corrective Action for GLK Foods  
(Former Waugamie FS Coop DATCP Case 88-411-0629-01) 
308 Clark Street, Bear Creek, Wisconsin 
DATCP Case # 16504111601  BRRTS Case # 02-45-000211 

KEEP THIS DOCUMENT WITH YOUR PROPERTY RECORDS 

Dear Mr. Zuleger: 

On December 20, 2002 the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) issued a Final 
Closure letter for the above referenced site.  At that time, this case was closed with 
continuing obligations for residual soil and groundwater contamination for the former 
Waugamie FS Coop.  On November 18, 2016 the Department of Agriculture, Trade and 
Consumer Protection (DATCP) sent a letter notifying GLK Foods that the case was re-
opened.  This action was taken in preparation for site development as proposed in the 
GLK Foods, LLC Expansion and Site Grading/Excavation Plan, prepared by Foth and 
dated November 16, 2016.   

Three former Coop buildings (the dry bulk fertilizer, pesticide storage, and bulk pesticide 
storage buildings) were subsequently removed.  Based on results from an October 2016 
site investigation, Foth then coordinated the excavation of contaminated soil prior to 
construction of the existing GLK warehouse.  Soil remediation activities are documented 
in the Landspreading Post Application Completion Report prepared by Foth and dated 
March 2, 2021.  As described in that report approximately 464 cubic yards of soil was 
excavated and landspread at a nearby field in accordance with a Landspreading permit 
issued by DATCP.  Post excavation soil samples show that nitrogen remained above the 
clean up goal at one location. 

This case was re-opened to complete the corrective action described above.  DATCP 
considers this case closed.  You and any future property owners must adhere to the 
requirements identified in the December 20, 2002 Final Closure Letter available at the 
Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment Tracking System (BRRTS) on the Web 
(BOTW).  This information is made available to provide public notice of residual 
contamination and continuing obligations.  To find BOTW at dnr.wi.gov, search for 
“BOTW.”  An online map view of the site can also be found on the RR Sites Map (RRSM) 
at dnr.wi.gov by searching for “RRSM.”  All case information is also on file in the DATCP 
office, located at 2811 Agriculture Drive, Madison, Wisconsin.   
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If the case is re-opened, Agricultural Chemical Cleanup Program (ACCP) reimbursement 
may still be available. Determination of the ACCP eligibility of any future corrective action 
costs incurred at this site should be made before the corrective action is performed. It is 
in your best interest to keep all documentation related to the cleanup project and ACCP 
reimbursement applications. 

The Department appreciates the efforts you have taken to remove contaminated soil prior 
to construction of a new containment structure. If you have any questions regarding the 
above please call me at (608) 224-4519 or email me at Mark.McColloch@wisconsin.gov.  

Sincerely, 

 
Mark McColloch 
Environmental Quality Unit Supervisor 

cc: Sheryl Pham, Foth (e-mail) 
Sahara Tanner, Foth (e-mail) 
Chris Lettau, DATCP EES(via e-mail) 
Denise Danelski, WDNR – NER (e-mail) 
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